COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, November 14, 2005

QUESTION No 36

Question:
Cllr Eamonn Tuffy
To ask the Manager if he will make a report on the anticipated impact on public transport provision and road projects in the County following the announcement of Minister Cullen's ten year transport strategy, and if the proposals will require any re-evaluation of the Council's road proposals or the County Development Plan,  to facilitate proposed LUAS and METRO projects?
Reply:
It will be necessary to consider what changes or revisions may be necessary to the County Development Plan following detailed examination of Transport 21 i.e. National Transport Plan published on 2nd November, 2005 
When this is done a further report will be brought before the Council.
Principal projects relating to South Dublin County announced include:-

1) Improvement of Blessington Road now described as a key National Secondary Route.
2) Provision of metro from Belgard Luas Station to new railway station at Fonthill, Clondalkin by 2010;  and then to 
3) Liffey Valley by 2011 (before continuing onwards to Blanchardstown by 2012, Ballymun and Swords by 2014).
4) At Liffey Valley the metro will intersect with new Luas line proposed to Lucan from Hueston by 2013
5) The existing proposal to provide spur Luas line from Cookstown to Citywest is also included, by 2008.

6) Luas Line from Lucan to City Centre completed by 2013.

7) The Kildare Route Rail Project upgrade be completed, providing better service to commuters from Kildare and Newbridge and offering new services to Adamstown and Parkwest

8) The Kildare Route to be electrified to cater for Dart 
      http://www.sdublincoco.ie\sdcc\departments\roads\publications\html\Q.36%20Transport%2021.1.html
http://www.sdublincoco.ie\sdcc\departments\roads\publications\html\Q.36%20Transport%2021.2.html
http://www.transport.ie/viewitem.asp?id=7048&lang=ENG&loc=1850
